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New Classes Every Sat-

Inside, find all you need 
for the events in and 
around Elsenham. 

There’s something for 
everyone. 
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Tues 1  Henham & District Garden Soc. Outing 

Tues  1 & 15 Elsenham Community Choir  Village Hall 7pm 

Sat  5  Energy Saving Open Day  St Theresa’s Hall, CM24 8LQ  
        11am to 4pm  

Sat  5  Quiz     Bowls & Social Club 7.30pm  

Mon  7  Parish Council Meeting  Memorial Hall 7.45pm 

Tues   8 & 22 Life Drawing    Village Hall 7.30pm  

Tues 8  Natter Night    Bowls & Social Club 7.30pm 

Fri   11 & 25 Church Lunch Club  Memorial Hall 12.30pm  

Sat  12 & 26 Bingo     Bowls & Social Club 7 for 7.30pm  

Thurs 17  WI     Memorial Hall 7.45pm 

Sat 26  Elsenham Farmers Market Village Hall 12.30 - 2.30pm 

Mon  28  Elsenham Eagles   The Crown 7.30pm 

 

 

Elsenham Village Regular Monthly or Quarterly Activities 
 

Parish Council 1st Monday of month  7.45pm (excl. Bank Holidays) Memorial Hall 

Natter Night 2nd Monday of month 7.30pm The Crown 

Elsenham EAGLES 4th Monday of month 7.30 - 9pm The Crown 

Henham & District Garden Soc. 1st Tuesday of month 2 for 2.30pm Memorial Hall  

Community Choir 1st & 3rd Tuesday of month 7- 8.30pm Village Hall  

Life Drawing 2nd and 4th Tuesday of month 7.30 - 9.30pm Village Hall  

Village History Society 2nd Wednesday of month quarterly 7.45pm Memorial Hall  

Women’s Institute 3rd Thursday of month 7.45pm Memorial Hall 

Church Lunch Club 2nd & 4th Friday of month 12.30pm Memorial Hall 

Elsenham Farmers Market last Saturday of month 12.30 - 2.30pm Village Hall 

Mobile Library 
Every third Thursday stopping at Glebe End  

11.50 am to 12.20 pm  

Next visit:  3 and 24 October 

October 2024 diary 
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Elsenham Village Regular Weekly Activities 

Day Time Activity Location 

Monday 

9.30-10.30am Zumba Memorial Hall   

10.30-11.30am Health walk Start at De Mandeville Green 

4-4.30pm Rascals (3-4yrs) Memorial Hall (term time) 

4.30-5.30pm Rascals (5-7yrs) Memorial Hall (term time) 

5.30-7pm Rascals (8-12yrs) Memorial Hall (term time) 

7-7.45pm Pilates Elsenham Village Hall 

7.30-8.30pm Shape to the beat Memorial Hall (not 1st Monday) 

Tuesday 

9.30-10.15am Touchpoint Food Share Bowls & Social Club 

9.30-11.30am Village Café Coffee Memorial Hall  

4.45-5.45pm Rainbows Memorial Hall (term-time)  

4.45-5.45pm Beavers  Ugley Village Hall (term-time) 

6-7.15pm Cubs (Wolf Pack) Ugley Village Hall (term-time) 

6-7.30pm Brownies Memorial Hall (term-time)  

7.30-10.30pm Tennis Club night Tennis Courts 

8pm Fitness Yoga/Pilates Memorial Hall 

Wednesday  

9.45-11.30am Tots & Toddlers Memorial Hall (term-time)  

5.30-7.30pm Slimming World Memorial Hall 

7-9pm Scouts Ugley Village Hall (term-time) 

  7.30pm Aerobics Elsenham Village Hall 

Thursday 6-7.15pm Cubs (Bear Pack) Ugley Village Hall (term-time) 

  6.45-7.45pm Jump Fit Elsenham Village Hall 

Friday 10-11am Little Fishes Memorial Hall (term-time)  

  12.30-4.30pm Coffee Bar at the park Playing Field Car Park 

Saturday 8.15am-1pm Tarte au Citroen Playing Field 

  9-11am Dance Scene Memorial Hall 

  9am-12pm Youth boys & girls football Playing Field 

  8.45-9.30am Little Kickers Mighty Village Hall (term time) 

  9.35-10.20am Little Kickers Junior Village Hall (term time) 
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THINKING OF SELLING OR 

RENTING YOUR PROPERTY?   

Please call either of us to find out 
how we can help make your move 
a whole new experience!  

Nicola 07909 548028  
Jacqui 07956 513238  
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The News Report 
From The Editors 
 
 
As usual, Elsenham News brings you all you need to know 
about local events - and there really is something for 
everyone. 
 
All this is made possible by the support of our local trades people who advertise 
with us and help keep this publication going. So, if you have a need for a particular 
service, then please look no further than here inside Elsenham News. 
 
For the first time in a long while we have a letter to the editor (pg 47). If there is a 
topic dear to your heart and you want to express your opinion then just send your 
letter to us at  elsenhamnews@hotmail.co.uk. 
 
As well as your letters, we would welcome any regular piece you may want to 
contribute. It could be you’re a member of a new organisation or club, whatever it 
is we would like to hear from you. Regular articles on local activities are what our 
readers like most. 
 
Please make sure to read the contacts information on the inside back cover for the 
contact details of all associated village groups if you need more information or 
want to get involved. 
 
Last, but not least, make sure you read our Parish Council report and Development 
Developments to keep abreast of all that will have a direct effect on your life here 
in Elsenham. 
 
The editorial team wish you all the best for the month ahead. 
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Elsenham Parish Council  
By Louise Johnson, Clerk.   louise.epc@gmail.com   07456 791727 
 
Over a year ago, a lorry mounted the pavement in Station Road and hit 
the streetlight outside the doctor’s surgery; the lorry never stopped. The 
parish council paid UK Power Network to connect the electricity. UK Power 
Network now want to charge Elsenham Parish Council an extra £1,500 to carry out 
the work, the reason they give is the work will have to be carried out on a Sunday 
because of the parked cars near the surgery. UK Power Network could easily 
make an application to Essex Highways for a permit for a parking restriction on this 
section of Station Road, but for some reason are reluctant to do this. Cllr. Burlton 
had made six phone calls, to UK Power Network, but so far, his endeavours have 
not been successful. The quotation was based on Google Maps, rather than 
visiting the site, and therefore there was no awareness of the parking issue. It is 
accepted that the Parish Council has been treated badly. There is a commitment to 
try and get the work done, and it is accepted that, if managed properly, it will not be 
necessary for it to be done on a Sunday. The streetlight needs to be working 
before the dark nights set in. 
 
The Finance Committee recommend that all councillors and the Clerk to have 
a .gov.uk email address. These emails are reserved specifically for local councils' 
business and operate to higher standards of security.  A grant of £100 is available 
to assist in the changeover, with the promise of practical operational support. 
 
Elsenham Parish Council regularly receive requests for donations to charities. 
Many, if not all, are very worthy causes. With limited funds, it is important that the 
Parish Council supports charities which offer help to residents. If anyone has 
suggestions of charities, they would like to be considered please contact the Parish 
Clerk  louise.epc@gmail.com  
 
The Parish Council have engaged a solicitor, who specialises in planning matters, 
to give advice on Uttlesford District Council’s refusal to pass onto the Parish 
Council interest accruing from S106 contributions for the financing of the new 
Community Centre. This is a considerable amount of money, although the exact 
amount is unknown as Uttlesford District Council say they do not know the total.   
 
The Parish Council is to send a letter to the Surgery, stating that there are 
concerns in the local community as to the time taken for prescriptions to become 
available, it is now five days. The Parish Council would like to know the 
explanation, whether the deterioration is temporary, and, if so, when will an 
improved service be restored. 
 
Information is available on Uttlesford District Council’s website regarding a scheme 
to help those who are struggling with Council Tax. 

The next Parish Council meeting is on Monday October 7, starting at 7.45pm in the 
Memorial Hall. 

mailto:louise.epc@gmail.com
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Development Developments 
By Graham Mott  812516   motts@grahammott.plus.com 
 
Uttlesford District Council has extended the deadline for responses to the 
‘Regulation 19’ Local Plan consultation to 14 October. As mentioned here 
last month, an unexpected proposal is included for 110 new homes adjacent to the 
200 already approved to the east of Elsenham Station. It is the only proposal in the 
entire district for an increase over the ‘Regulation 18’ proposals - elsewhere, in 
Newport, Thaxted, Takeley and Great Dunmow, the allocations have been reduced.  
If you want to object to this dubious procedure, then the Regulation 19 consultation 
on UDC’s website, Chapter 7, Core Policies16 and 17, is the place to do it. 
 
In June 2023 an outline application for 50 new homes to the south of Bedwell Road 
was allowed by the Planning Inspectorate (‘PINS’), following refusal in July 2022 by 
Uttlesford District Council’s Planning Committee. The applicants have decided to 
apply direct to PINS for detailed approval under the S62A procedure. The Planning 
Committee now has the status of consultees rather than decision takers, and the 
members were if anything even more uncomplimentary concerning the application 
this time than they were previously. The inescapable noise from the M11 is the 
main issue, and councillors were scathing regarding the proposed solution in the 
form of three-storey blocks of ‘affordable’ flats lining the site on that side. One 
member succinctly commented, ‘If you can’t afford one of our houses, you can go in 
that block, and make it more pleasant for those who can buy’. 
 
To the north of Bedwell Road, further uncomplimentary remarks have been made 
regarding the application by Gladman for 240 homes between the motorway and 
the railway. This application also proposes three storeys towards the motorway, this 
time in the form of a line of houses. Uttlesford’s Urban Design Officer comments: 
 

The houses forming this barrier will be close together and three storeys 
high, which will create a long, monotonous and unbroken building line – 
necessary for acoustic reasons, but potentially not creating a beautiful and 
attractive place to live. 
 

The applicants’ reply to this is that there would be all sorts of measures to alleviate 
the monotony: landscaping, tree planting, grass verges, block paving, different 
coloured brickwork, gables, dormers and so on. In short, the whole long line would 
offer a variety of visual delights such that otherwise unendurable motorway noise 
would be no more intrusive than the merest whisper in the trees. 
   
Back in February 2023, an application for a ‘Wellness Hub’ was approved on the 
Stansted side of the motorway. Nothing was done and the wellness of the residents 
of Elsenham and Stansted remained in much doubt. Then in October 2023, a porch 
was added to the front, making for a single point of access rather than three. An 
application has now been made for dormer windows, with no explanation as to why 
they are needed, prompting suspicion that it’s part of a programme whereby a three
-unit facility is transformed by degrees into a two-storey house. The phrase 
‘development by stealth’ seems appropriate. 
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CARPETS 2 U 

 

Carpet, laminate, Lvt, vinyl, karndean 
All types of flooring done 

 

The best for less 
 

Latex floor levelling, plyboarding preparation 
Old uplifted and disposed of 

Plenty of choice brought to your home 
 

I try to give the best quality for your budget. 
30 years’ experience  

 
Steve 07939739845 

Carpets2u@icloud.com 

Jocelyn Donoghue 
Certified EFT Practitioner  
(Emotional Freedom Technique) 

Unlock your emotional freedom with EFT.  

Emotional freedom technique (EFT or Tapping) is a method some people 

use to help manage emotions and troubling thoughts that may be affecting 

their life. 

Have you felt like you have lost your spark and are yearning to reignite it?  

EFT can help us break free from self-limiting beliefs and embrace boundless 

possibilities.  

The possibility to be the Wild, Brave and Free individual you want to be. 

If you are interested in learning more, schedule a complimentary 20-minute 

video consultation or to book an appointment feel free to reach out to me 

on  

07841 098079 or jocelyntd1@hotmail.com. 
Based in Clavering 

mailto:jocelyntd1@hotmail.com
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Elsenham Village History Society 
By Mike Rea, Secretary  813634   evhs12@hotmail.co.uk 
 www.elsenham-history.co.uk 
 
You may remember that we recently found evidence that Elsenham 
did indeed have its own windmill thought to be situated off the 
Stansted Road on what was once Old Mill Farm. Since then we have 
located the mill on the 1777 Chapman & Andre map of Essex, and as 
surmised, it was found by the Stansted Road. We were told more information was 
available in Volume 4 of “Essex Windmills and Millwrights” by Ken Farries, a 
treatise that lists every mill in Essex. We tracked down a copy at the Essex 
Records Office and Dave Verlander spent  several hours going through it but to no 
avail, he could find no mention of a mill in Elsenham within its pages. We will be 
investigating this conundrum further, watch this space. 

 
The illustration at left is of 
Ockendon Mill and dates 
from around 1900. 
 
Ockenden was a smock mill 
similar in construction to the 
mill that stood in Elsenham 
having six or eight weather 
boarded sides and topped 
with a thatched or 
sometimes tiled roof or cap 
that rotated to bring the sails 
into the wind.  
 
 
 

 
Ten years ago come November we published a book entitled ‘For the Duration – 
Elsenham at War’. Containing the fruits of several years’ research by a dedicated 
team, it tells the story of all those from the village who lost their lives in service to 
their country and are commemorated on our war memorial. Copies of the book are 
still available at just £5 and may be ordered through our website  
www.elsenham-history.co.uk, just click on the publications tab on the left hand 
side. There may well be other books that interest you there too so do take a look. 
 
All that makes for a rather protracted introduction to our November meeting when 
Alan Taylor, from the team that produced For The Duration, will be coming along 
to talk about the aftermath of World War One and maybe an update on For the 
Duration. The meeting will be on Wednesday 13th November at 8pm in the 
Memorial Hall. Please come along for an interesting evening, you will be very 
welcome. Visitors are always welcome at our meetings for a very modest two 
pounds but even better, membership costs just five pounds for a full year’s 
meetings. Bargain! 

http://www.elsenham-history.co.uk
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My name is Samantha, I am an Accredited BACP Counsellor.  
 
How have you been? Are you struggling with everyday life? Perhaps feeling 
overwhelmed, feeling lost inside, anxious or depressed. Sometimes it can 
feel overwhelming, painful and confusing to navigate life. 
 
I offer a warm, friendly non judgmental counselling service for adults and 
young people. Working with a range of issues including trauma, addiction 
and recovery.  Relationships, anxiety, depression, self-worth and identity, 
disability and chronic health conditions. 
 
My therapeutic orientation is person-centred therapy I will work with you on 
your journey to a more peaceful mind. You have the tools, I will simply be 
there with you, and provide a space for you to work things out. 
 
I also offer a mobile service for clients who live locally in the Epping area. 

 
Samantha Allison 

07944 044207 

GLYNN’S  
CHIMNEY SWEEPS 

Est. 1995 

VACUUM AND 
BRUSH 

NACS MEMBERS 
HETAS APPROVED 

01279 424983 
www.glynnschimneysweeps.com 

COMPETITIVELY PRICED 
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Daisy May’s Farm 
Hall Road, Elsenham, CM22 6DN 

We always need help in so many ways, particularly when there is so much to do. So if you 
have a little time to spare, please get in touch, we would love to hear from you. Please 
contact ' 07747 787973 or take a look at our website 8 www.daisymaysfarm.org to find out 
more.   Thank you so much. 

Things are getting very spooky down on our farm in readiness for our  

HALF TERM HALLOWEEN!! 

This spookitastic fun will be taking place every day from Saturday 26th October to 
Sunday 3rd November and this is going to be such an exciting event and you 
MUST pre-book, so make sure you do it NOW to avoid disappointment. 

Tickets are only £10 each and there will be: - 

• A pumpkin patch 

• A pumpkin ball pit 

• Fancy dress competition 

• A Monster Mash show 

• A ghost train 

• Lots of spooky fun!!! 

• Hot food available 

Please note that we are still open every day and our lovely farm animals and their 
babies always look forward to seeing you and don’t forget our other exciting farm 
attractions. 

Events like these are vital to the survival of our farm, so please do support us in 
any way you can. We also ALWAYS need help running these events, so if you 
would like to get involved, we would LOVE to hear from you! Thanks so much. 

Please keep an eye on our Facebook page for all the latest farm news and 
updates. 

http://www.daisymaysfarm.org/


14  October 2024  

 

Block paving specialists. Black and 
red tarmac. Hand and machine laid 

tarmac. Turfing and fencing.  
Residential and commercial.  

All work guaranteed. Free estimates. 

  01992 450356 

  07961 882027 

  tdmaintenance@btinternet.com 

www.tdms-driveways.com 

Weddings  –  Parties  –  School Proms  –  Wakes  –  Dinner & Dances  –  
Corporate Events 
 
We are a family run 16th century barn, and we can accommodate up to 250. 
 
Using this code BURY10 you will receive 10% off any booking made from this  
advert. 
 
Email: teresa@burylodge.com 
Tel: 07741845201 / 01279 816737 
Bury Lodge Lane,  Stansted,  CM24 8QE 

 

   LOGS     LOGS     LOGS  
• Well seasoned hard wood 
• Transit load / bulk builder 

bag 

• Cut to fire size  
 

Call today  01279 718555  
Or email    dar13@mail.com 

mailto:teresa@burylodge.com
mailto:Dar13@mail.com
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Elsenham Women’s Institute 
By Moyra Jackson   647351 
 
We are currently in the middle of that strange mix of 
weather we get as the seasons change from summer 
to autumn.  There was tremendous thunder and 
lightning earlier today with torrential rain – and now 
glorious sunshine. Maybe it’s because I come from the North and much as I enjoy 
basking on the sun, I really do love the colder days and all the different weather 
that brings. 
 
Our Summer Party was a really enjoyable 
night.  We wanted it to have a 40s theme, 
in keeping with the D-Day 80 Years On 
from earlier this summer.  The Hall looked 
marvellous with Union Jack Bunting and 
the wonderful Lorraine Cater came along 
and sang some fabulous songs from that 
era. Lorraine had us all singing along to 
popular wartime songs that left many of us 
wondering how we knew every word! We 
enjoyed a delicious buffet and were joined 
by members from Great & Little Samford 
and Stansted WIs. 
 
Our Bookworms group is still going strong, 
meeting regularly for a meal usually in The 
Cock in Henham.  Sometimes we even get 
round to discussing the books we read! 
Last month’s was ‘Remarkably Bright 
Creatures’ by Shelby Van Pelt – a 
thoroughly enjoyable read and not at all 
what we were all expecting. The next one 
is ‘The Housemaid’ by Frieda McFadden. 
 
Our meeting this month is a Dabble Night where we will enjoy trying out a number 
of crafts. The competition is something beginning with ‘D’. 
 
Coming along to Elsenham WI is a really good way to meet friends especially if you 
are new to Elsenham. We have a very proud history based in ‘Jam and Jerusalem’ 
traditions from our formation in 1921 and are delighted to have continued to grow 
over the last few years. We are always happy to dispel any of the stereotypes 
associated with the WI. Why not come along (or come back) – visitors and new 
members are always welcome and you can join at anytime throughout the year. 

Details of our programme, events and activities can be found on Facebook,  
Twitter and Instagram – search for Elsenham WI. Visitors are welcome to our monthly meetings so 
please come along. We meet at 7.45pm on the third Thursday in the month in the Memorial Hall. 

  
Elsenham WI – There’s a lot going on! 
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At Options Hair Design we work hard to provide the very best of care to our 
clients.   

From the moment you enter our salon our aim is for you to feel like the most 
confident and beautiful version of yourself.  

Our dedicated and talented team of professionals use the very best and 
innovative, organic products to achieve the look that you want for your hair.  We 
work with you to achieve this as we believe that confidence comes from a 
hairstyle that you are happy with. 

Our team of five stylists each bring with them a wealth of experience, and each 
display their own creativity whether in colouring, cutting, styling, or finishing. 

Our ethos is that the salon experience we provide ensures you leave feeling 
relaxed, pampered and confident. 

Options Hair Design 
2 Ambrose Corner, Elsenham 

01279 812665 
www.optionssalon.co.uk 

MOT TESTING 

ALL MAKES OF VEHICLES SERVICED INCLUDING FOUR WHEEL 
DRIVES 

TRW BRAKE CENTRE 

DIAGNOSTIC AND FAULT FINDING 

WELDING AND CHASSIS REPAIRS 

SELECTION OF USED CARS 
CALOR GAS STOCKIST 

D BONNEY & SONS MANUDEN 
MOTOR VEHICLE ENGINEERS 

WE HELP YOU THE MOTORIST WITH A CHEAPER LABOUR RATE 

GUARANTEED WORKMANSHIP 

FREE COLLECTION AND DELIVERY IN LOCAL AREA 

PLEASE RING: MALC, NEIL OR CRAIG 

 01279 813315 OR  01279 815946 
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Elsenham EAGLES 
Elsenham Action Group for Local Environmental Sustainability 
 elsenham.action@btinternet.com 
 
As you receive this newsletter, autumn will be here and soon the 
heating will need to go on. It looks likely that the energy price cap will 
rise in October. So this is a good time to share some ideas from the Energy Saving 
Trust, which could potentially save you money and help to save the planet. 
 
Quick fixes to potentially save up to £300 per year on gas and electricity bills 
Here is what the Energy Saving Trust calculates that you could save per year: 
- Switch off standby: save up to £40 
Almost all electrical appliances can be turned off at the plug without upsetting their 
programming. Check the instructions for any appliances you aren’t sure about.  
- Draught-proof windows, floors and/or doors: save up to £70 
- Turn off lights when you’re not using them: save up to £7 

Replacing halogen light bulbs with LED bulbs could save even more 

- Wash at 30 degrees (or less): save up to £22 

- Avoid using the tumble dryer: save up to £45 

Dry clothes on racks inside where possible or outside when the weather is suitable. 

- Take 4-minute showers: save up to £50 

- Swap one bath a week for a shower: save £8 

- Don’t overfill the kettle and fit an aerator on the tap: save up to £26 

- Avoid overfilling the kettle and you can save yourself £9. 

- An aerator is cheap and easy to install on the tap and could save you £17.  

Reduce dishwasher use: save up to £11. This is what can be saved by reducing 
dishwasher use by one wash per week by only running the dishwasher when it’s 
full. 

Top up your hot water insulation: save up to £35. If you have thin spray foam or a 
loose 25mm jacket, you can benefit from increasing the insulation to a British 
Standard Jacket (80mm thick).  

 
Source: https://energysavingtrust.org.uk/hub/quick-tips-to-save-energy 
 
There are more ideas for saving energy than there is space for here. Please send 
your own energy-saving tips to our email address (above) and we will publish them 
here.  
 
Our next meeting will be on Monday 28 October, 7.30 pm at The Crown, 
Elsenham. If you would like to see what we do, without any expectation of 
commitment, we would be delighted to meet you.  
 
Please visit us at the Eagles stall at the Sustainable Stansted Energy Saving/
Sustainability event on 5 October 2024 11am - 4pm at St Theresa’s Church Hall 
High Lane, Stansted Mountfitchet, CM24 8LQ 
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CHIROPODIST & PODIATRIST 

Bishop’s Stortford 

• Orthotics 

• Diabetic Foot Care 

• Saturday Clinics 

• Routine Treatment 
 
 

R. Handford & Colleagues 
H.C. P.C Registered 

 

Bishop’s Stortford - 16 Hockerill Street 

 

01279 652249 
 

www.feet.org.uk 

                         
       

DECORATING SERVICES 
   ALL ASPECTS OF DIY  

 

       NO JOB TOO SMALL 

 

For a friendly reliable service 
             Just Ask……. 
 

     GARY KING 

Home : 01279 850001 

 Mobile : 07951 452602  

  g.king962@btinternet.com 

 
 

Professional machinery 

4 weekly schedule or one-off clean 

High pressure wash and dried 

Disinfected and deodorised 

www.binwash-uk.com 

01799 529899 
enquiries@binwash-uk.com 

http://www.feet.org.uk/
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Energy Efficiency Open Day to help 
Elsenham residents save Energy, 
Money and the Planet this Winter 

SUSTAINABLE STANSTED 
By Bob Burlton 
 bobburlton@outlook.com  

Whether your concern is about high energy bills, having a cold and unhealthy 
home, or you want to do your bit to reduce global warming, information and advice 
is available to help you get ready for winter. 
 
The Energy-Saving and Sustainability Open Day at St Theresa’s Church Hall, on 
Saturday October 5 from 11am-4pm is free of charge to attend. 
 
You will get straight-talking, myth-busting answers on how to slash you energy bills, 
by making your  home energy efficient, and can learn how to make simple,  
cost-effective shifts to low carbon energy, including to solar panels and  heat 
pumps. 
 
Local energy efficiency businesses will also be there, with exhibitors ranging from 
insulation specialists to air source heat pump and solar PV installers and more,  
giving a brilliant opportunity to get advice, from the experts on what you can do to 
your own home. 
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For a free estimate please contact Mat on  07810 250426 or  
email   mat@duxburypainting.co.uk 

ELSENHAM 

Professional Interior and Exterior Painting Specialist 

References available on request 

20 Years’ experience 

Fully Insured 

NVQ Qualified and Health and Safety Certified 

Local, reliable and friendly service guaranteed 

mailto:mat@duxburypainting.co.uk
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The “Salet”, Rose 
 
 
The late Sir Walter Gilbey resided for many years in Elsenham Hall. He was 
extremely keen on horticulture and the maintenance of the Hall gardens. He grew a 
most distinctive Rose and a little prior to the current Millenium with considerable 
help from the Amateur Rose Breeders Society I was able to track down the bloom. 
I was lucky at that time, my cousin’s husband was the then President, his name 
was Colin Horner. Sadly, Colin is no longer with us. It was Colin who found the 
evidence of the importation of the rose. I was to eventually, following a trip to 
Norfolk, able to purchase a number of rose-bushes from, Peter Beales Nurseries. 
 
I tell you all this because a local lady was moving her “Salet” rose bush recently. 
She, like me, wondered just how many of these roses had survived in other 
people’s gardens. I can remember returning from the rose nursery with a car full 
rose bushes. So back then there was a large number of people who cultivated that 
rose. 
 
As an aside I would like to mention that sadly the Association is being wound-up. 
Colin was a founder member. But on a much brighter note, Heather Horner and her 
two children, Ysanne and Calvin, continue with the work first started by Colin. They 
continue to grow literally thousands of cuttings on their allotment and their garden 
in Stansted. 
 
Let me know if you still have that rose, I have. 

Your bus service – use it or lose it!  By Bus Co-ordinator Ray Franklin 
 
I have been in contact with our new residents and assisted them with bus times.  
For what, I think, is the easiest timetable to navigate and print out on one single 
side of A4, go to the Elsenham Community Association website. Go to “Links to 
Village & other organisations”. Scroll down to find “Bus timetable 7/7A”. This is  
useful for local journeys.         
 

YOUR BUS IS YOUR LINK – USE IT OR LOSE IT! 
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E. N.C. Electrical Limited  

Industrial Agricultural Domestic 

Electrical Installations 

Fire Alarms/Emergency Lighting 

Fault Finding 

Portable Appliance Testing 

Fixed Wiring Test & Inspection 

Over 25 Years Experience in the  
Electrical Industry 

 
Contact: Ian Arran 

 
Tel. 01279 647042 

Mobile 07776 252994 
 

Email: encelectri-

calltd@btinternet.com 

44 Alsa Gardens Elsenham 

Bishop’s Stortford Herts,CM22 6HB 
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Elsenham Flower Show Society 
  suewaite2003@yahoo.co.uk  or  
  lynda.jolly@btinternet.com    

So the sun did come out for our Annual Flower Show in  
August and so did the people of Elsenham, we had a lovely 
day and everyone had a good time. The EFSS committee would like to thank every-
one that helped us leading up to the day and on the day, you all did a great job.  
Special thanks go to our sponsors, Langthorn Plantary, Perry’s and Scotsdales who 
kindly gave us vouchers for some of our winning exhibits. This, our first year, is over 
and we the committee are already putting ideas together for next year. 
 
Again a big Thank You to Elsenham village for supporting us and we look forward 
to seeing you all again next year. 
 
Listed below are all the winners for the EFSS 2024 Annual Flower Show 

FLOWERS 
 
Boughton Trophy 
(A vase of roses no more than 5 stems) 
Sue Coleman 
Johnson Cup 
(3 Cactus, Ball or Pompom  
Dahlia blooms) 
Thuy Nottage 
John Claydon Memorial Cup 
(5 different Stems) 
Sue Johnson 
Claydon Bowl  
(My best Bloom) 
Sue Johnson 
St Mary’s Church Shield 
(Flowering Pot Plant) 
Jean Woollvin 
Elsenham Old Folks Club Rose Bowl 
(Foliage Pot Plant) 
Brian Roydon Hall 
Newland Salver 
(Fuchsias 6 Flower heads) 
Barbara Pether 
Most points gained in Flower Classes 
Gloria Eatson & Sue Johnson 
Best exhibit in Flower classes    
Sue Johnson 
Top Vase winner 
Jean Woollvin 
 

 
FRUIT & VEGETABLES 
 
EFSS Heaviest marrow 
Jack Tickner 
EFSS Heaviest Onion  
Jack Tickner 
Moat Farm Perpetual Cup     
(Most points gained in class) 
Jack Tickner 
George Powell Trophy 
(Best Exhibit in Class) 
Jean Woollvin            
Top Tray Winner 
Jack Tickner 
 
PRODUCE 
 
George Sandford Cup 
(Bottle of homemade liqueur) 
Joanne Lushey 
EFSS Produce Cup 
(Most points gained in class) 
Barbara Pether & Joanne Lushey 
Best Exhibit in Class 
Barbara Pether 
 
BAKING 
 
Freda Powell Trophy 
(Celebration Cake) 
Gill Hathaway 
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• Table Tops 
• Shelves 
• Emergency Glazing 
• Replacement Misted Double 

Glazing 
• Greenhouse Glass 

• Cat and Dog Flaps Fitted 
• Splash Backs – Any Colour 
• Glass Cut To Size 
• Emergency Boarding 
• Safety Glass 
• Mirrors 

Elsenham – Great Dunmow – Bishops Stortford - Stansted 

LOCAL COMPANY – GREAT PRICES  –  RELIABLE  
PROMPT SERVICE 

Double Glazed Units – SAME DAY 

 

NEW BEGINNINGS COUNSELLING 
A safe environment to explore your thoughts and feelings 

A private practice with parking based in Takeley 
Represented by Michele Simpson MBACP 

Ever felt sad, overwhelmed, lost or just not quite right? Most people at some point in their 
lives have felt so overwhelmed that they find it impossible to see a way out of a situation. 

My beliefs are that everybody has the resources within themselves, given the right 
environment, to experience therapeutic change. Give me a call to see how I can help you to 

improve your life. 
Counselling could enable you to have that new beginning 

phone: 07956 224954 or 01279 879009 

email: ms@newbeginningscounselling.co.uk 
www.newbeginningscounselling.co.uk 
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Super Cook Cup 
(Most Points Gained in class) 
Barbara Pether 
Elsenham W.I. Centenary Trophy 
(Best exhibit in class) 
Gill Hathaway 
 
FLOWER ARRANGING 
 
Budden Trophy 
(Miniature arrangement) 
Lynda Jolly 
Hackett Shield 
(A dinner table arrangement  
with a Candle) 
Lynda Jolly 
Jubilee Cup 
(Most points gained in class) 
Gloria Eatson 
 
HANDICRAFT CLASSES 
 
Gladys Hudson Memorial Cup 
(An article of Crochet) 
Zoe O’Connor 
Shirley Scutt Shield 
(A hand knitted article) 
Anne Player & Penny Lee 
Hilda Collet Memorial Cup 
(A handwritten Limerick) 
Sue Waite 
Woollvin Cup 
(Most points gained in class) 
Gill Hathaway 
 
PHOTOGRAPHY 
 
EFSS Photography Cup 
(Most points gained in class) 
Prof’ A. White 
Options Trophy 
(Best exhibit in class) 
Prof’ A. White 
 

 
 
CHILDREN’S CLASSES 
 
BAKING 
 
Segar Medallion 1st place 
(3 Chocolate Cornflake cakes) 
Emily Jacobs 
 
PHOTOGRAPHY 
Segar Medallion 1st Place 
(My Pet) 
Emily Jacobs 
 
Margaret Hockley Memorial Cup  
(Overall winner Children’s sections) 
Emily Jacobs 
 
Richards Salver 
(Exhibitor never won a trophy before) 
Jack Tickner 
 
Elsenham Parish Council Shield 
(most points gained in Show) 
Jack Tickner 

Elsenham Flower Show Society 
  suewaite2003@yahoo.co.uk  or  
  lynda.jolly@btinternet.com    
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Have you noticed how much of life is 
about qualifications?  They have become 
a modern obsession.  In a dog eat dog 
world, it seems that the main way to get 
ahead is to accumulate letters after your 
name. I recently read this advert for the 
Master of Business Administration 
degree: 
 
The MBA is the world’s most popular 
graduate management degree. 
Employers love it and students can’t get 
enough of it. Thousands of ambitious 
professionals apply to different types of 
MBA program each year.   

Having MBA after your name will help 
you stand out to employers, but the true 
meaning of the MBA goes beyond three 
letters on a sheet. During an MBA, you'll 
build your business knowledge, grow 
your professional network, and boost 
your career and salary prospects. 

And it only costs about £45,000!  The 
thing about qualifications, whether 
GCSEs, A levels, degrees or masters is 
that you have to earn them (or dare I say 
pay for them).  And the harsh truth is, the 
harder you study (or the more you pay), 
generally the better you will do. 
 
That’s the way the world works but in 
chapter 1 of his letter to the Colossians, 
the apostle Paul says that is most 
certainly not how the Gospel works.  
 
When he uses the word Gospel, he’s 
talking about God’s eternal plan by which 
human beings can have their sins 
forgiven and be reconciled to the God 
who made them - a plan that concerns 
his Son Jesus Christ.  

Qualifications are certainly required.  But 
the miraculous truth of the Christian 
Gospel is that these can never be earned 
or bought.  Qualification can only be 
given (and received) as a gift.  It is God 
the Father who does the qualifying, not 
us. 
 
Furthermore, Paul says the way to 
understand the Gospel is to think of a 
transfer:  a transfer from one team lost in 
darkness, to a team that is full of light 
and life - where Jesus is the Captain. 
 
Just over a year ago, Chelsea FC signed 
the Ecuador midfielder Moises Caicedo 
from Brighton for a British-record transfer 
fee of £115 million (it turned out to be 
very shrewd business on Brighton’s 
part!).  But it illustrates the point. Usually, 
when someone transfers from one team 
to another, there’s a sizeable fee to be 
paid. 
 
And Paul will confirm that the transfer of 
the Gospel also involves a fee, but a fee 
paid in full by Jesus, the eternal Son of 
God, with his blood shed for us on the 
cross.   
 
Be absolutely clear, however, this is God 
the Father’s doing.  It is he who makes 
the impossible, possible.  It is he who 
arranges the transfer fee.  Qualification is 
needed, but it is God who does the 
qualifying.   
 
This undeserved generosity is something 
the Bible calls grace: God’s Riches At 
Christ’s Expense.  Anything else is not 
the Christian Gospel, but something 
which, however well intentioned, we’ve 
made up. 

St Mary’s Church Elsenham 
Office@heuchurch.co.uk 

Thought For The Month by Louis Wilson  
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Church events in our villages October 2024 

Church Services 
 
 

Sunday 6
th

 October 
10:15 All Together All Age Service,  
          Elsenham Village Hall 
18:00 Sunday@6, HUSCH*, Henham 
 
 

Sunday 13
th

 October 
08:45 Prayer Book Holy Communion, 
          Elsenham Church 
10:00 Harvest Service, Ugley Church 
10:15 Morning Service, 
          Elsenham Village Hall 
18:00 Sunday@6 Communion Service   
          HUSCH*, Henham 
 

 

Sunday 20
th

 October 
08:45 Prayer Book Morning Prayer, 
          Elsenham Church 
10:00 Prayer Book Holy Communion, 
          Ugley Church 
10:15 Morning Service, 
          Elsenham Village Hall 
18:00 Sunday@6, HUSCH*, Henham 
 

 

Sunday 27
th

 October 
08:45 Prayer Book Morning Prayer, 

Elsenham Church 
10:00 Morning Service, Ugley Church 
10:15 Morning Service,  
          Elsenham Village Hall 
18:00 Sunday@6 Communion,  
          HUSCH*, Henham 
 
 

* HUSCH: Henham & Ugley School Hall 
 

For information on all these events, 
please contact office@heuchurch.co.uk 

SUNDAYS: 
 

Elsenham & Henham Sunday Club/ 
Explorers (Reception-Y5) 
Starts at EVH then onto  
Old Frank’s, Elsenham, 10.15am  
Sundays: 13

th
 & 20

th
                

 

Pathfinders (Y6-Y9) 
HUSCH*, Henham 6.00pm - leave 
from service to meet in the Church 
Hall, Henham. Sundays: 6

th
, 13

th
 & 20

th
               

 

Crammin’ (Y10-Y13)  
HUSCH*, Henham 6.00pm - leave 
from service to meet at OSCA,  
Henham. Sundays: 6

th
, 13

th
 & 20

th
        

 
 

     MID-WEEK AND SATURDAY: 
 

Start the Week with Prayer  
Church Hall, Henham 9.30am 
Mondays: 7th, 14th, 21st & 28th    
 

Seekers After School Bible Club 
(Y3-Y4) Old Frank’s 3.20pm    
Mondays: 7

th
, 14

th
 & 21

st
    

   

Christian Play (Y1-Y2) 
Rowan House, Elsenham 3.15pm 
Tuesdays: 1

st
, 8

th
, 15

th
 & 22

nd
                     

Little Fishes Pre-School Group 
Church Hall, Henham 10.30am 
Thursday: 3

rd
, 10

th
, 17

th
 & 24

th
          

          

Little Fishes Pre-School Group 
Elsenham Memorial Hall 10.00am 
Fridays: 4

th
, 11

th
, 18

th
 & 25

th
       

 

Church Lunch Club  
Elsenham Memorial Hall 12.30pm 
Fridays: (2

nd
 & 4

th
 Friday of the month): 

11
th
 & 25

th
         

 

Afternoon Tea 
OSCA, Henham 2.00pm 
Saturday: 19

th
    

 

   
For information on all these events, 
please contact office@heuchurch.co.uk 
 

Other Regular Events 
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People often think more about their energy bills in winter when 
it’s cold outside. But even though average annual energy bills 
fell by 7% on 1 July for those on standard price-capped tariffs, 
they remain about £400 higher than they were three years ago. 
From October it's predicted the Price Cap will rise by 10% and 
then remain at roughly this level until it's due to change again in January 2025. 
 
So, now is a great time to think about ways to save energy; you’ll be kinder to 
the environment and have more money in your pocket too!   Thanks to funding 
from Cadent, UK Power Network and the Energy Redress Scheme, we have an 
experienced team of specialists who can help you with this - they may even be 
able to visit you in your own home.  Our advice is always free, confidential and 
impartial, so why not give us a call today to find out more. 
 
Contact the team on 01799 618858 or by email:  
warmhomes@uttlesfordca.org.uk  

Get energy smart and save! 

Uttlesford Citizens Advice 
Barnards Yard, Saffron Walden,  
CB11 4EB 

01799 618858   
warmhomes@uttlesfordca.org.uk 
www.uttlesfordca.org.uk 

https://www.moneysavingexpert.com/utilities/are-there-any-cheap-fixed-energy-deals-currently-worth-it/#changes
mailto:warmhomes@uttlesfordcab.cabnet.org.uk
mailto:warmhomes@uttlesfordcab.cabnet.org.uk
mailto:warmhomes@uttlesfordca.org.uk
http://www.uttlesfordcab.org.uk
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It’s official……. singing is known to release endorphins, 
the feel good brain chemical that makes you feel uplifted 
and happy.  The response creates an immediate sense 
of pleasure, regardless of what the singing sounds like.  
Not only that but singing can simply take your mind off 
the day’s troubles to boost your mood. 
 
So come and join us the first and third Tuesday of every 
month at 7.00pm until 8.30pm in the Elsenham Village Hall (school hall),  
High Street, CM22 6DD  - only £2 a session.  
 
There are no auditions at our choir, just come along sing, have fun and be part of 
something brilliant! 
 
Please find us on our Elsenham Community Choir Facebook page and feel free to 
message if you have any queries.   

ELSENHAM COMMUNITY CHOIR 

Are you missing out?  
 
Pension Credit, Universal Credit and Child Benefit 
 
If you have internet access you can quickly and easily check your eligibility for  
support using a benefit calculator like the one on the Uttlesford District Council  
website:   uttlesford.entitledto.co.uk/home/start 
 

If you would like some help, or are confused about making a claim, you are not 
alone! Our friendly advisers are here to help. Call   01799 618840 or email   
 help@uttlesfordca.org.uk. 
 
Alternatively, pop into our office in Saffron Walden, or come and see us at the  
Library in Dunmow, Stansted and Thaxted or the Old Schoolhouse in Takeley. If 
we aren’t there in person you can still speak to an adviser in confidence via our 
simple one-touch video link. 
 

You can also get support and advice at the Social Outreach Service at Saffron 

Walden Community Link on the last Thursday of each month, 10am - 2pm 

Uttlesford Citizens Advice 
 help@uttlesfordca.org.uk  
 www.uttlesfordca.org.uk  
  01799 618840 

https://uttlesford.entitledto.co.uk/home/start
mailto:help@uttlesfordca.org.uk
mailto:help@uttlesfordca.org.uk
http://www.uttlesfordca.org.uk
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INSTALLATIONS 

SDS Installations Ltd  
 

AERIAL AND SATELLITE SERVICES 
FOREIGN SATELLITE SYSTEMS -  CCTV  - EXTRA TV POINTS -  SKY LINK UPS   
PHONE POINTS  -  HOME SIGNAL DISTRIBUTION -  WALL MOUNTED PLASMA/ 

LCD SCREENS -  CABLES SUPPLIED AND HIDDEN 

S.D.S 
                    
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Alan Smith                                                                       01279 279012                           
50 Sunnyside                                                                                                        07771 881042 

Stansted                                                                                              sdsinstallations@hotmail.com 

Essex CM24 8AX                                                                                        sdsinstallations.com 
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Natural Outlook  
By Heather Salvidge  814153 
 
The weather during the last twelve months has been ‘different’; we 
have had a lot of very wet weather, a number of named storms, 
gales, February Filldyke, few frosts, little snow, and no real 
improvement till later in the summer when we got some very warm, 
well ‘hot actually’ days towards the end of July and in August. I can’t 
predict I’m afraid, what the next twelve months have got in store!   
Some things have been early e.g. starlings breeding three weeks 
early and our main cotoneaster has not only had its berries red for the last five or six 
weeks but its small leaves have turned yellow at the same time. 
   
The leaf colours at this time of autumn can be delightful to look at – some three 
weeks ago some limes were going yellow and other plants e.g. virginia creeper were 
getting red rims on their dark green leaves. By now the trees and shrubs on a large 
stretch of the Bishop’s Stortford by-pass can usually make a splendid display with 
the colours varying from greens to red;  pink, gold, butter yellow, yellow, lime, purple 
and deep red, set off by evergreens. Going into Newport there are multi-coloured 
hedges – so long as not all the berries have been eaten. A good time for a wander in 
Alsa Wood and the Aubrey Buxton reserve. 
 
Honey fungus is a destructive scavenger, lacking chlorophyll that moves along 
underground by having a web of parasitic threads killing off the roots of trees. Among 
the species it kills it has affected several of the well-established oaks in the village 
including the main oak at the front of DeMandeville Green. Last year its fruiting 
bodies, its fungus the flat-headed dark brown ones, were late, not appearing till 
November when usually they and others that I know of fruit in October. I report it 
annually to the UDC. Here in our ‘orchard’ it has already killed a mature crab apple 
tree and by now affected other apple trees and the large mulberry which has been 
seen to have it for about four years, It also affects  part of a row of whitebeams in 
Station Road, these I have to report to the Essex County Council. I think the fungus 
will have originated from parts of Alsa Wood where it could still affect some trees. 
 
Some other autumnal signs are sightings of flocks of goldfinches, called charms. I 
have had charms of 12 or 14 working their way through the garden on the feeders 
and other things such as delicately picking out the seeds from ripe teasels. The 
largest charm was one of about forty or more flying across DeMandeville Green and 
across Station Road to land in the tall, mature silver birch in the garden of Alcuin to 
feed on its plentiful seeds. Two or three robins developing regular perches and 
singing in or around trees or hedges in Station Road or New Road and, I guess 
some other special places, 
 
It’s rut time for some deer and Hatfield Forest is often a good place to observe the 
fallow deer and their goings on. The bucks recognise other bucks that are about the 
same size as they are and they clash antlers to see which will win the prize of a 
small herd of does to keep them together to mate with them. The bucks announce 
their presence with their ‘roar’ which can be heard a long way off and when satisfied, 
he’ll spend all his time keeping his herd for himself. Outside the mating season the 
bucks move around in their own herd and the does and their fawns, in theirs. 
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U3A Stansted  
Susan Sedgebeer 
 stanstedu3a@gmail.com   
 www.u3asites.org.uk/stansted 

Stansted u3a extends heartfelt thanks to St Theresa’s Church community for  
allowing us to use their beautiful hall at very short notice for our monthly meeting 
in August.  St John’s, our usual venue, were given only a few days' notice from 
their contractors that the church hall would be rendered unavailable on that day 
as they proposed carrying out remedial work. 
  
With a speaker booked to discuss “...and Over Here”: a history of USA wartime 
aviation in East Anglia, and notices already sent out, we faced a dilemma.   
Fortunately, thanks to the swift actions of John O’Brien and Father Clement, who 
expedited the process in just 24 hours, we secured St Theresa’s Hall in time to 
inform our members of the venue change. The event was a success, with the hall 
providing a perfect setting and the speaker delivering a brilliant presentation. 
 
Garden Group members were treated to a delightful day at Michelle and David 
Thomas’ garden in Chrishall.  On a scorching summer day, we were welcomed 
with ice-cold drinks and the opportunity to explore this serene garden. Created 
over 30 years, the garden has been a therapeutic journey for Michelle, who,  
despite having no gardening experience, found solace and healing through its 
creation.  The garden features island borders filled with roses, meandering lawns 
and a wisteria walkway leading to a shepherd’s hut and an enclosure for three 
miniature Shetland ponies. 
 
Our Poetry Group will explore a diverse programme over the next year, featuring 
poets like John Clare and Seamus Heaney and themes ranging from women’s 
rights to technology.   
 
In August, Drs. Arun and Rita Aggarwal led the Saturday seminar on Climate 
Change. The next seminar, “AI – Friend or Foe”, is scheduled for Saturday,  
October 12. 
 
If you would like to know more about Stansted Mountfitchet u3a then check out 
our new website above. 

Advertise your business 
in Elsenham News 

Contact us at 
elsenhamnews@hotmail.co.uk 

 
(See inside back cover for details 

on rates.) 
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Aubrey Buxton Nature Reserve 
By John Welham, Warden 
 communications@essexwt.org.uk  
 www.essexwt.org.uk 

 
In September we cut the meadow areas, removing the vegetation so that the soil 
does not benefit from the nutrients that this would provide as it decomposes. In this 
way the soil has reduced nutrient levels, and this favours the wildflowers over the 
grasses, nettles and other plants that prefer nutrient-rich soils.  
 
It is tricky to get the timing of the cut just right, as some important nectar producing 
flowers may still be present. With the warmer climate, insect life is also more  
abundant later in the year. 
 
It is incredible how certain plants have evolved to favour certain species of insect. 
For instance, the black knapweed produces nectar that is only accessible to  
long-tongued insects such as butterflies, moths and some bees, whereas the water 
mint has flowers adapted for short-tongued insects like flies.  
 
Also, bird’s foot trefoil, which is an important food plant for our common blue  
butterfly. Just two minutes watching this patch of flowers in early September  
revealed three species of butterfly, multiple hover flies, several bee species and a 
hornet.  
 
One evening in early September we carried out a survey to ascertain what bats we 
had in the reserve. Using a bat detector at dusk we were able to find good numbers 
of both common pipistrelle and soprano pipistrelle bats. They were particularly  
flying over the top pond, which is the pond that clearly supports the greatest  
number of insects. 

NEWPORT & DISTRICT FLOWER CLUB   

Our club meeting for October 16 is Ann Bell – mechanics for a hand-tied  
workshop.  Ann Bell has been associated with our club for a long time. You will be 
assured of a fun evening and will go away having learned a new skill.  Please 
contact us if you wish to come along. 
 
We meet on the third Wednesday of the month (except January, August, &  
December) – 7pm at Ugley Village Hall, Cambridge Road, CM22 6HR.  Contact 
Patricia Sanz  flowersanzp2020@gmail.com  
 
Visitors are always very welcome. 

mailto:communications@essexwt.org.uk
http://www.essexwt.org.uk
mailto:flowersanzp2020@gmail.com
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Pike’s Plumbing & Heating 

 
Whether you’re looking for a plumber or heating  

engineer, Pike’s Plumbing & Heating can help. 

If it’s an emergency, simple problem or you’re just thinking 

about a new boiler or bathroom give me a call – I’m available 

when you need me 24/7.   Now’s a good time to think about 

servicing your boiler too and make sure you’re not left out in 

the cold!      No Call-Out Charges & Free Quotations 

Tel:    07889 140035 

Email:  info@pikesph.co.uk 

Web:   www.pikesph.co.uk 

 

Craig Pike 
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The Hundred Parishes Society 
By Tricia Moxey, Trustee 
 www.hundredparishes.org.uk  
 
Many of the walks on our website provide opportunities to 
pause and enjoy a panoramic view from a vantage point. The 
layout of roads, settlements, woods and fields is a visual record 
of many centuries of human activity.  
 
Checking with an Ordnance Survey map, it is possible to 
pinpoint significant landmarks and features such as 
hedged field boundaries. From the 16th century, assorted 
records of land ownership have survived, but the most 
complete set of records was gathered by surveyors for the 
mid-19th century Tithe Awards, a forerunner of today’s 
rating assessments for council tax and business rates.  

  
Prepared between 1837 and the 1850s, these 
documents were the result of painstaking work by 
surveyors whose task was to map and list the details 
of land ownership, occupiers, size of plot and land 
use. Buildings, gardens and names of fields were 
recorded. Subsequent research by local historians 
has revealed that some field names can be traced 
back centuries, an indication of the close association 
of communities with the land that provided their food 
and opportunities for employment.  
 

Field names are varied, 
some give just the size in acres while others mention 
specific persons such as Old Harry's Field. Some 
are more descriptive such as Hop Ground, Twelve 
Acre Pasture, Thistley Field, The Rookery, Mill Hill 
Field, Further Pasture, Ozier Ground and Crab Tree 
Field.  
 
Comparing these old parish maps with recent maps 
highlights the significant loss of hedgerows with the 
creation of much larger fields to allow agricultural 
machines to work the land.  

 
For anyone interested in local history, the details 
within these tithe awards may be a useful resource – 
they are held by the Public Record Office for 80% of 
the Hundred Parishes’ parishes. For further 
information please see https://
www.nationalarchives.gov.uk/help-with-your-
research/research-guides/tithes/  

 

Barley 

Standon 

Strethall 

Saffron Walden 
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YOUNG’S 
WINDOW CLEANING SERVICE 

We specialise in residential properties offering a quality 
and regular service for exterior and interior cleans 

Serving the Elsenham community for the last 10 years 

Call or text Malcolm for a FREE quote 
07817 481901 

Do-It-4U 
Repair, Care & Maintenance 

For your Home and Garden 
 

 Plumbing, Electrical & Carpentry Services 

 Drain Blockages Cleared  

 Gardens Tidied & Maintained 

 Hedges & Topiary Trimmed  
& Shaped 

 Fences Erected & Repaired 

 Sheds & Other Sectional Buildings Erected 

Telephone 

01279 814411 

Mobile  

07774 877320 
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  St Mary’s Fabric Fund 
Elsenham 
   Registered Charity No 1052884 

   By Stewart Pimblett, Chairman  812359 

 
 
 

 
Many of you will have been following the progress we have been making towards 
providing toilet and refreshment facilities at St. Mary’s Church.  I am delighted to 
tell you that we have now awarded the contract to construct the building to a local 
builder, and work will commence very shortly. The building will contain a lobby, a 
disabled toilet and a unisex toilet as well as a room with a kitchenette in which we 
can prepare and serve refreshments.  In addition, we will have a toilet accessible 
from the outside to serve the needs of visitors, allotment holders and others. 
 
All of this, of course, comes at a price.  Whereas the building fund has some 
£170,00 that will leave us with a shortfall of around £40,000.  We have made some 
applications for a grant towards this shortfall, but in the meantime we have 
arranged a loan so that work can commence. 
 
If you feel that you are able to make a contribution towards the completion of the 
building we would be most grateful. Please contact one of the Churchwardens, 
Roger Clark or Charles Willbe, if you would like to assist. 

Vicar 01279 850480 
louis.wilson@heuchurch.co.uk 

Rev. Louis Wilson 

Church Office 01279 814285 Anna Hicks 

Church e-mail office@heuchurch.co.uk   

Church web-site www.heuchurch.co.uk   

From The Parish Registers 

Enquiries about thanksgivings, baptisms, weddings and funerals should be made 
in the first instance to Anna Hicks at the Church Office  01279 814285.  

Church Contact Telephone Numbers, E-Mail and Web-Site Addresses  

Burial of Ashes: 
On Monday 9

th
 September in Henham Churchyard, Vivienne Goodvin. 

mailto:office@heuchurch.co.uk
http://www.heuchurch.co.uk/
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New Classes Every Saturday 
morning Elsenham Memorial Hall 

 
hpc (State Registered) 

Chiropodist 
CH09088 

 

Home Visiting Practice 
 

Mrs. Julie Golden  
Est. 1994 

01279 873492 
 

 A professional service at a 
competitive rate 

• 1-1 Professional Dog Groomer 

• City & Guilds Level 3 Qualified 

• Private Home Parlour Elsenham 

• Fully Insured & First Aid Trained 

 
 

Call or Text 07921 429257 
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Elsenham Bowls and Social Club 

By Trevor Hackett 

 
 
 
Our latest live music event artist was Dean Ferris who, on 28 
September, entertained us with “The Tracks of Our Years”, 
covering music from the 60s to the current day. Sadly, Steve 
Brown, our artist booked for November, has had to cancel owing to his band being 
given more concerts to perform. He has rebooked for November 2025.  
 
This means that our next music night will now be at our Dinner and Dance on 19 
October. We currently have 32 members who have confirmed their attendance and 
paid their deposits. We have a limit of 50 people, so there is still time to reserve 
your place. Music will be by Paul Sharp, who will be playing music from the 60s 
onwards. He was excellent when he entertained us earlier this year. 
 
The Bingo nights will now take place on two Saturdays a month until next April. 
Eyes down at 7.30 pm. Bingo nights will be on 12 and 26 October. 
 
The Crib league has restarted for the winter and will continue every week until next 
spring. 
 
The Darts Super League team played their first match at home on Monday 2 
September against Rye Park winning 5 games to 3. They also held a charity day 
on 7 September and raised over £340 for the Essex & Herts Air Ambulance. 
 
Our next quiz night will be on 5 October. Tables of 8 at just £6 per person / brain. A 
light supper is included. To book your table call Trevor on 07445 437437. You may 
still have time to book a table. 
 
The Bowls season ended on 22 September with an internal fixture. Turfcare will be 
undertaking the autumn renovation work on the green on 1 October, weather 
permitting. However, work on the green continues throughout the winter months. 
 
If you wish to join as a social or bowling member, then either call in at the bar from 
7 pm on weekdays or contact the secretary, Therese Clear, on 07759 158859. 
 
I hope to see you in the club house. 
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Elsenham Tennis Club 
By Petra Studholme  814667 
 
Morning Play: (Wednesdays and Fridays 10am – 12pm) 
– best way to trial before you commit 
If you fancy trying tennis again, you could always join us 
for our Morning Play before you sign up for full membership? Doubles format, 
welcoming small groups and gentle hit. 
 
Coaching – individual and group sessions 
We have individual and group coaching sessions, cardio run by our dedicated and 
experienced coach Steve Smith.  Get in touch with him via email:  
stevesmith865@hotmail.com or call/text 07790 561 817.  Please note that Cardio 
is open to non-members.  Cardio is a great way to get or stay fit.  Our coach’s 
choice of music is sometimes questionable, but everyone is definitely having fun 
and is getting a great workout. If you are interested in joining or/and coaching 
please don't hesitate to get in touch  
 
Hire our courts – open to non-members 
Hire our courts to play with friends and family - £3 per adult, and 50p for under 18s.  
You can email us for availability, but please, if possible, give us 24hrs notice as we 
need to arrange to open the courts. 
 
Half-price membership until end of March 2025: Elsenham Tennis Club offers 
bespoke membership packages for everyone.  Our playing year is 1 April 2024 – 
31 March 2025.  This means from 1 October 2024, we offer half-price until the next 
season.  We have some of the most reasonably priced subscriptions in the area 
anyway. 
Half-price offer: 
Adult:  £40 
Couple:  £72.50 (living at same address) 
Family:   £77.50 (includes 2 adults and all children living at same address) 
Senior:   £25 (65 and over) 
Student: £22.50 (must provide us with valid student card at time of sign-up) 
Junior:    £10 (under 18) 
Non-playing:  £5 
 
We have two all weather courts, floodlights so you can play before or after work.  
We are situated right in the heart of the village, on the playing field. You will get 
your own key to access the courts, can book online at your convenience and 
participate in our club events such as club nights, weekend or morning play 

Weekly schedule (some open to non-members) 
Tuesday evening – 6.30pm cardio tennis (non-members welcome) 
Tuesday evening – 7.30pm club night 
Wednesday morning – 10am causal play 
Thursday evening – 6.30pm cardio tennis (non-members welcome) 
Thursday evening – 7.30pm team practice sessions 
Friday morning – 10am casual play 
Sunday afternoon – 2pm casual play 
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The Hair Loss Clinic 
North Hall Road, Ugley 

07957 166436 
www.hairlosslaserclinic.co.uk 

The Hair Loss Clinic is a company set up to provide information, advice, support and above all 
solutions for people experiencing hair loss. Not only do we provide realistic and workable solutions 
to those suffering from hair loss but we are also specialists in after and on-going care for hair loss, 
giving you the very best support.  We can help you through your journey from hair loss through to 
aftercare if your hair grows back. We provide a personalised service and will recommend the 
course of treatment or other solutions most appropriate to you. 

We provide information, support and advice about your hair loss and identify the factors you will 
need to consider when choosing which solution is suitable for you. 

We provide guidance on cutting and styling of your wig or integration piece and advice on what to 
do when your hair starts growing back. 

Monthly Trichologist clinics are held with Eva Proudman, MIT IAT. Eva is widely known both in the 
UK and Internationally for her work with hair loss. She has appeared on TV many times and 
supports many major hair companies with her research into hair loss. All consultations are private 
and last for between 45 minutes and 1 hour; during this time all relevant areas of health, diet, 
lifestyle, family history, hair care regime will be discussed along with an in depth examination, 
including the use of a specialist scalp camera to arrive at a diagnosis and treatment plan. 

Whatever the cause of your hair loss or the extent of the hair loss, we are here to help you. 
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Cookery Corner 
By Sue Johnson   812704  
 

 
This cake is so easy to make.  Cut into thin slices, this is delicious 
just buttered.  Thicker slices can be toasted, served with butter 
and maple syrup. 
 
BANANA, MAPLE AND DATE LOAF (8-12 slices) 
 
9oz (250g) overripe bananas (3-4), mashed 
8oz (225g) light muscovado sugar 
1 teaspoon vanilla extract 
2 large eggs 
2fl oz (60ml) maple syrup 
½ teaspoon baking powder 
1 teaspoon bicarbonate of soda 
1 teaspoon ground cinnamon 
9oz (250g) self-raising flour 
2oz (50g) dates, pitted and finely chopped 
 
Preheat the oven to 180ºC/fan 160ºC/gas 4.  Grease and line a 2lb (900g) loaf tin.   
 
Put all the ingredients into a bowl.  Whisk until light and fluffy with an electric whisk 
or using a free-standing mixer. 
 
Spoon into the loaf tin and level the surface.  Bake in the oven for about 1 hour or 
until well risen and lightly golden. 
 
Leave the cake to cool in the tin for about 15 minutes, then transfer to a cooling 
rack to cool completely. 
 
CHEF’S RECOMMENDATIONS: 
 
Always use well ripened bananas for this recipe.  The cake can be frozen whole or 
cut into slices.  Keeps well in an airtight tin for several days. 

Garden Hint  By Sue Johnson 

 
WILDLIFE HIBERNATING PLACES 
 
Consider creating hibernating places for your garden wildlife.  

Many invertebrates will make use of stacked logs; hedgehogs 

may use a leaf pile or a hedgehog house. 
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Letter to The Editors 
Letters must contain the author’s name and address (which may be withheld). The 

Editors reserve the right to allow replies to letters/articles to be made in the same 

magazine when appropriate. The Editors’ decision is final. 

Village Greens and Hedges 

I would like to comment on the parlous state of the village greens 
and hedges and hope you will pass my comments on.  
 
I understand that it is the intention of the Council or sub-committees to leave the 
grass in several areas of the village uncut to 'increase natural habitat and 
biodiversity'.  I'm not sure whose advice has been taken on this but just not cutting 
the greens will not produce a varied or natural habitat for anyone except the 
irresponsible dog walkers who do not clear up after their dogs  who have used this 
area as a toilet.  
 
To create a wild area requires the grass to be cut, the ground cleared of grass and 
then tilled to a fine tilth where seeds can be scattered and grow.  This is a labour 
intensive and expensive option to take and the areas that it happens to need to be 
carefully selected.  If you just want a weedy grass area then look no further than 
the trim trail for what the village greens will look like in a year or so.  It is fine on the 
trim trail and I have no objection to this being left to grow wild as long as the edges 
along the pathways are cut.    
 
However the area enclosed by De Mandeville and Oziers, at the junction of Alsa 
Gardens/New Road and definitely the enclosed area opposite the playground on 
Isabel Drive, are not the right place.  If any of the team have visited these areas 
recently they will see what scruffy and unkempt places these have become.    
 
We live in a village and even taking into account the substantial increase in our 
housing and population, we have vast tracts of countryside around us full of natural 
habitat and biodiversity.  I have lived here for 46 years and have never seen our 
village looking in such poor condition.  Please don't make this village look an 
unkempt place where people don't care what their surroundings look like because, 
if you listen to the villagers, they actually do.  Please spend the money that you 
collect from us in Council Tax to do the job we pay for - cutting the common grass 
areas.  
 
Yours faithfully and in the hope of some common sense, 
 
 
 
Name and address supplied and verified. 



48  October 2024  

 

We have varied produce throughout the year, and we are now regularly bringing 
you everything needed to make Farmers Market weekends a real foodie  
celebration. You can get fresh fruit & vegetables, all things bread, mouthwatering 
cakes, locally produced meat, oils & conserves, healthy natural fruit juice shots, 
eggs, honey, savoury pastries, fish and something chocolatey or boozy to finish 
off. Even the dogs are catered for with homemade goodies. 
 
Our stall holders can vary from month to month and our cheese seller and game 
meat seller are now back with us. Their products can be seasonal, but the quality is 
always tip top and there is something for everyone; so, if you haven’t been for a 
while, do pop by.  
 
Not sure what you want? Why not come for fresh barista coffee and cake, and have 
a browse at the produce whilst enjoying your drink?  Most of the produce is  
homemade, so not only do you get to treat yourself to these fantastic goodies once 
a month, you are also supporting local businesses and coming together with our  
fabulous community. 
 
 

We are open from 12.30-2.30pm  
The Markets for the rest of the year are on the following Saturdays:- 

 
 

 OCTOBER 26,  
and NOVEMBER 30 (for all things festive & more) 

 
 
No charge for entry; just enjoy and immerse yourself in all the gorgeous produce. 
 

We kick off 2025’s Market on Saturday January 25. 

Elsenham Farmers Market Team 
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The Bee Sting by Paul Murray 
Reviewed by Marion Giles for Elsenham Book Group 
 

‘The Barnes family are in trouble. Until recently they ran the 
biggest business in town, now they’re teetering on the brink of 
bankruptcy – and that’s just the start of their problems. Dickie 
and Imelda’s marriage is hanging by a thread; straight-A 
student Cass is careening off the rails; PJ is hopelessly in debt 
to the school bully. Meanwhile the ghosts of old mistakes are 
rising out of the past to meet them, but everyone’s too  
wrapped up in the present to see the danger looming …’ So 
says the blurb on the back of the book. 
 

• “Paul Murray [is] the undisputed reigning champion of epic Irish 
tragicomedy” The  Spectator 

 
This was the choice of the book group last month. One person really liked it, 
some found it ok, some found it hard-going and some positively disliked it. 
 
The story is set in a small town in Ireland, about two hours’ drive from Dublin. 
Imelda was originally engaged to Frank, Dickie’s brother, but he died. Through 
their grief they sought comfort from each other resulting in Imelda’s pregnancy. 
They go ahead with the marriage, but it is not really what they wanted for 
themselves. Dickie inherits his father’s business but it doesn’t run smoothly. 
Frank was a troubled soul, Imelda’s family are thugs and there is jealousy from 
other business owners. Cass’s friend is unpleasant and Cass’s obsession with 
her is a bit sad. PJ is left to himself to play video games and be unwittingly 
groomed on the internet. No-one is happy at any point in the story and when you 
add in the blackmail, domestic violence, drugs, alcohol abuse, infidelity, lies, 
issues of class and prejudice and at least two major characters struggling with 
their sexuality—it is not a feel-good read and at 656 pages it’s a lot of misery.  
 
I looked at an AI generated summary of reviews by purchasers on Amazon.  This 
is the AI summary: 
 

‘Customers find the book very readable and brilliantly told. However, some 
find the punctuation odd and off-putting. Opinions are mixed on the story 
quality, character development and emotional content. Some find the story 
engaging and fantastic, while others say it's frustrating and unbelievable. ‘ 
 

Apart from the first sentence, that was our conclusion. We couldn’t find empathy 
with any of the characters, apart from PJ. The chapters alternate between 
characters and punctuation decisions are intended to reflect their characters—
however, there are no speech marks throughout, meaning we have to distinguish 
between thought and dialogue; some chapters have no punctuation at all and the 
chapters veer between the second and third person. The story drags in the 
middle but picks up at the end towards a fantastic conclusion—sadly, we don’t 
know what it is as the book just finishes. Emperor’s new clothes, maybe?   

Published by:  Penguin      ISBN:    978-0241984406    
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Editorial Information    

Articles 
 
The last day for editors to receive articles, 
advertising and letters, which must contain 
the author’s name and address (which may 
be withheld), is the 8th of each month.  
 
Articles should ideally consist of a half page 
of A5 or a full page of A5. Articles over these 
sizes or letters containing more than 500 
words may be edited depending on space.  
 
Copy submitted after the 8th may not be 
accepted but will, if deemed appropriate, 
be held over to the next month. We are 
happy to receive hand written articles which 
ideally should reach us earlier than the 8th to 
allow for scanning etc. 
 

Dates for the Diary must include date, 
event, venue and time. 
 
Please submit all articles, adverts, letters 

and queries to the editorial team at: 
elsenhamnews@hotmail.co.uk   

 

General Notes 
 
Whilst every effort is made to ensure that 
information is correct, the editorial team 
cannot be held responsible for any 
inconvenience caused through errors or 
omissions.  
 

The views expressed within this magazine 
are not necessarily the views of the editorial 
team or Elsenham Community Association 
(ECA). 
 

The editors and the ECA can accept no 
responsibility for the goods or services 
advertised in the magazine. Advertisements 
are included in good faith. The editors 
reserve the right to allow replies 
to letters/articles to be made in the same 
edition when appropriate.  
 
 

The editors’ decision is final. 

Wanted/For Sale items: individuals may 
submit short details of items wanted or for 
sale etc at no charge. These will be 
included in the next available issue of the 
magazine subject to space and acceptance 
by the editors. 

 
Subscriptions 
Elsenham News is available by email (on a 
pdf) at no charge, or through the post at a 
cost of £13 per annum. Contact  
elsenhamnews@hotmail.co.uk  
 

Advertising 
The costs are as follows: 
 

 Single Annual Cost 
 Insertion (11 issues) 
Half Page £20.00 £190.00 
Quarter Page £10.00 £100.00 
Inside Page £50.00 n/a 
Back Page £75.00 n/a 
 

Village organisations attract reduced 
rates, £5 for ¼ page. Half and full-page 
adverts attract full rates. 
 

To place an advertisement: 
If you have any queries, please email us. 
Please send your advert as Word or 
Publisher via email to: 
elsenhamnews@hotmail.co.uk   
 

Advertising Editor:   TBA 

 
Business Advertising  
Cheques should be made payable to 
“Elsenham Community Association”. 
 

 
 
Editorial Team:   Gary  Williams   
                             Emma Bailey 
    Marion Giles 
    Patricia Davis 
    Anne White 
                             Nyaradzo Chabata 
    Angie Wenlock 
    David Newland 
      
Previous issues of Elsenham News are 
available on the ECA Website  
 
www.ElsenhamCommunityAssociation.org.uk 

mailto:editors@elsenhamnews.idps.co.uk
mailto:editors@elsenhamnews.idps.co.uk
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Village Contacts 
Airport Roadside Parking   0800 731 2385 
Beavers  1sthenhamandelsenham@gmail.com  
Bowls Club   Therese Clear 816535 or 07759 158859 
Brownies  elsenhambrownies@gmail.com  
Church Office (Old Frank’s, High St, Elsenham) Anna Hicks 814285 
County Councillor (Stansted)  Ray Gooding 813103 
Cricket Club  David Brown 831011 
Cub Scouts  1sthenhamandelsenham@gmail.com 
ECA  (Chairman)  Allan Hathaway 813385 
ECA  (Secretary)  Moyra Jackson 647351  
ECA Website  www.ElsenhamCommunityAssociation.org.uk  
Elsenham Eagles  elsenham.action@btinternet.com 
Elsenham Farmers Market  elsenhamfarmersmarket@gmail.com 
Elsenham Surgery  www.elsenhamsurgery.nhs.uk 814730 
Elsenham C of E Primary School Linda Todd Headteacher 813198 
Elsenham Church PCC Secretary David Hill 812397 
Elsenham Fete  ElsenhamSummerFete@gmail.com 
Elsenham Rights of Way website                   www.e-voice.org.uk/erowos/ 
Friends of Elsenham School (FOES)  Louise Judd foespta@hotmail.com  
Guides elsenhamguides@gmail.com            Gemma Schafer 07792 572423 
Henham & District Garden Society Moyra Jackson 647351 
History Society  Mike Rea  evhs12@hotmail.co.uk 813634 
Member of Parliament  Kemi Badenoch 0207 219 5214 
Memorial Hall Bookings  Cheryl Rae 817834 
Neighbourhood Watch Co-ordinator Frances Lambert 07771 728332 
  franceslambertnhw@btinternet.com 
Parish Clerk -  Louise Johnson  louise.epc@gmail.com 07456 791727 
Elsenham Parish Council Website www.elsenham-pc.gov.uk 
Police                                                101     
Post Office   812175 
Rainbows  elsenhamrainbows@gmail.com 
Scouts  1sthenhamandelsenham@gmail.com 
St Mary’s Fabric Fund  Elizabeth Barker 813543 
Tennis Club  Petra Studholme 814667 
Tots & Toddlers  Dawn Temple 07944 841358 
Uttlesford District Councillors  Petrina Lees 07713 074656 
(for Elsenham & Henham)  Bianca Donald          07941 880279 
Village Hall Bookings  elsenhamvillagehall@gmail.com  
Womens Institute Secretary  Gill Hathaway 813385 
Youth Football Club (Chairman)  Ricky Lambourne info@elsenhamyfc.co.uk 
 

If you would like your village organisation contact to appear regularly in the  
magazine, please contact one of the editors, see opposite for details.  

Upcoming Events  

 

Fireworks Night 2 November Stansted Golf World 

Beetle Drive 16 November Elsenham Memorial Hall 

Elsenham Christmas Market 23 November Stansted Golf World 
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